March 17, 2016

Dear Ms. Robin Ludmer, Ms. Laura Remer and Ms. Ellen Reed,

On behalf of the PAINTS Board of Directors, | am pleased to inform you that your grant
request for $500.00 for each PUSD elementary school site to purchase art-related
books and audio-visual materials for your libraries has been approved.

For many years now, PAINTS has granted your request for funds to acquire arts-related
materials for your libraries, and PAINTS appreciates your yearly grant report itemizing
your purchases, and that you place a bookplate inside each book recognizing PAINTS.

As you mentioned in last year’s report, “It is always a pleasure to focus specifically on
these types of materials......, particularly as STEM has become STEAM, officially
recognizing the importance of the arts in a school’s curriculum.”

Please let me know how you would like PAINTS to handle the payment of this grant,
totalling $1,500.00 for the three PUSD elementary schools.

Thank you for applying for a PAINTS grant. PAINTS greatly appreciates all that you do
to support art education for the children of the Piedmont Unified School District.

Sincerely,

Hilary Davis
PAINTS President and Grants Director

cc:
Randall Booker, Superintendent

Cheryl Wozniak, Director of Curriculum and Instruction
Michael Corritone, Beach Principal

Carol Cramer, Wildwood Principal

Anne Dolid, Havens Principal

Kammy Cobb, PAINTS Vice-President



